
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
DEPARTMTNT OF COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOP{'4ENT

VIA EMAIL & FIRST.CLASS MAIL
The Honorable Bryan Cutler
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
110 Main Capitol Building
P.O. Box 202100
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17 120-2100

The Honorable John A. Lawrence
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
2l I Ryan Office Building
P.O. Box 202013
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17 120-2013

Dear Leader Cutler and Representative Lawrence:

Thank you for your letter dated April 22, 2020, regarding the Chester Water Authority. I
appreciate the opportunity to clarify an issue that has caused concern in recent days.

Under Sections 604 and 703 of Act 47 of 1987, as amended, the authority of the Governor, the

Department of Community and Economic Development, and the Office of the Receiver extends

only to the "assets of a distressed municipality." Both the exit plan issued by the Act 47

Coordinator for the City of Chester in 2018 and the Concise Statement of Facts supporting the

Governor's Declaration of Fiscal Emergency last week state thatthe water system is owned by

the Chester Water Authority.

Since the City entered the Act 47 Program in 1995, DCED and the DCED-appointed Act 47

Coordinator have worked diligently to restore the City's financial stability. But for the

COVID- l9 pandemic, the City stood ready to exit Act 47 in October 2021. To the best of our

knowledge, at least as far back as 1995, neither DCED nor the Act 47 Coordinator has ever

promoted a sale of the Authority or any of the City's assets. This assertion can be

independently verified by a review of the 1995 Recovery Plan, subsequent amendments, the

2018 exit plan, and the Emergency Action Plan issued on April 23,2020. We recognizethat
the City may be pursuing a sale of its asserted interest in the Authority and that the issue is

cumently the subject of litigation between the City, the Authority, and other interested parties.

However, we have only ever advised, and continue to advise, the City to retain its own counsel

and professionals in order to help the City formulate its own legal positions with respect to the

Authority.

If you have any additional questions or concems, please do not hesitate to contact me. I look
forward to your continued support as Governor Wolf and I attempt to put the City on the path

toward fiscal recovery.

Sincerely,

Dennis M. Davin
Secretary
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